
 

Tickets (£15 & £10) are now 

available for the Concert and 

Candlelit Dinner in the Church on 

May Bank Holiday Monday 6
th

. at 

6.30pm when the Celan Quartet 

will be playing Haydn, Berg and 

Schubert 

 

Brochures can be collected from 

the church.  

Robin Thompson at Stream 

Farmhouse is running the Box 

Office 

01797 230356 

 

 

 

                     
 
 

 
'Our Peasmarsh Village Society' 
 

Our Peasmarsh Village Society meeting will be 
held on April 15th @ 7.30pm at The Horse and 
Cart. Please come along and meet old friends 
and new. Everyone is welcome to bring along 
their thoughts, ideas and suggestions for 
making our village a vibrant and welcoming 
place to live in. When our newly refurbished 
Memorial Hall is up and running it will be great 
to see it being used for the benefit of our 
community and all who live in Peasmarsh 
including 'Our Peasmarsh Village Society ' 
meetings. Look forward to seeing you on the 
15th April @ 7.30pm at The Horse & Cart! 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

On Thursday May 2nd we shall be voting for 
a new County Councillor for our County 
Division of Northern Rother. Once again 
we shall be using the Pavilion at the 
Maltings as a Polling Station as the hall will 
not be quite ready by then. 
East Sussex County Council is responsible 
for many important things in our lives: 
Roads and Transport,  Housing,  Adult 
Social Care, Children’s Services,  Libraries, 
Waste Disposal. The Environment and 
Planning.      Use your vote ! 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Peasmarsh Periodical        

    April 2013 

Burglaries 
 

March this year has been a bad month for 
Peasmarsh with more burglaries than we 
have ever had before. 
Our sympathies go to all those who have 
suffered the horrors of having intruders in 
their home and losing their treasured 
possessions. 
It is up to all of us to be vigilant and to report 
anything out of the ordinary, no matter how 
unimportant it may seem – a strange car in 
an unusual place,  people we don’t know on 
the street behaving in an odd way, or 
perhaps even someone you do know who 
cannot account for their movements. 
Call 101, or if it’s an emergency, 999. 

YOUR VILLAGE NEEDS YOU ! 

Once again we are appealing for 

leaders to come forward in order 

that our Young People may 

continue to enjoy their activities. 

If you are not sure what is 

involved why don’t you come and 

find out ? (224739) 

Nobody will force you to do 

anything you don’t think you are 

suited for. 

 



There was an amazing response from the 
village to the invitation to request Easter 

Lilies this year – 150 of them – and thanks 
to the cold weather they will be looking 

beautiful for several weeks. 
Thank you to Deirdre and to Sue for 

organising this, and to Vanda for arranging 
them so beautifully 

Because there was no 10 o’clock service at 
Peasmarsh on Easter Sunday, Father Bill will 
be reading out the names of those in whose 

memory the lilies were given at the 
morning service this Sunday, April 7th. 

Why not come and enjoy the flowers and 
the service ? 

Deirdre is organising a meeting of all those 
interested in helping with flowers or the 

coming Flower Festival (May 25th- 27th) in 
the church on April 19th at 10 am.  

All are welcome 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

PEASMARSH ANNUAL PARISH 
ASSEMBLY 

will take place this year on 
Wednesday, May 29th at the Pavilion 

All residents are invited. 
 

For further details see next month’s 

Periodical 

DIARY DATES 
 

Sunday, April 21st.  10 am. 
Special St George’s Day Service at the 
church 
 
Thursday, May 2nd. County Council 
Elections. Polling Stations open 7 am – 
10 pm. 
 
Monday May 6th. Concert & Candlelit 
Dinner in the church  6.30pm 
 
May 25th – 27th  Flower Festival 
 
Sunday May 26th. Rye Run 
 
May 29th  Annual Parish Assembly 
 
June 20th – 23rd. Peasmarsh Chamber 
Music Festival 
 
 

USEFUL CONTACTS 

 

Clerk to the Parish Council 
Barbara Balkham  01424 752698 
peasmarsh.pc@virgin.net  

 

Fr Bill Dolman  01797 260203 
HMCWD@aol.com  

 

Hilary Pankhurst (Hall Committee) 
01797 230205.  hap43@btinternet.com  
David Pankhurst (Rye Run) 
dap43@btinternet.com  

 

Jennifer Als (Churchwarden & Rec Gr.) 
01797 230324. 
jals@millwood324.fsnet.co.uk  

 

Mary Fitch (Friends of Peasmarsh Parish 
Church) 01424 882540. 

 

Sue Schlesinger (Peasmarsh Chamber 
Music Festival)  01797 253178. 
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